
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CITY COUNCIL

HELD ON 28 JUNE 2007 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

C.127/07
NOTICE OF MOTION

(i) The Lonsdale Building

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 12 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of the following motion submitted on notice by Councillor Boaden.


“The Council notes the outcome of the Theatre/Art Centre Feasibility Study, with its main recommendation being for a new build at an estimated cost of £21 million and the recent decision by the Secretary of State to list the Lonsdale building.


In light of these developments and the continued clearly expressed wish of the people of Carlisle for the establishment of a Theatre/Art Centre in the City, the Council calls upon the Executive to enter into immediate negotiations with the owners of the Lonsdale building to:

(a) secure full access to the Lonsdale building for the consultants who undertook the Feasibility Study with a view to making a full assessment of the possibilities for its development as a Theatre/Art Centre and

(b) consider all options for securing the future of the building, including the City Council obtaining an option to purchase the building”.

The Motion was SECONDED by Councillor Atkinson.

Councillor Mitchelson MOVED an amendment to the Motion which was to delete all after the first paragraph and replace with:- 

“In light of these developments, without prejudice to any legal implications arising from them, this Council request the Executive to:

(a) provide support and assistance to the Save the Lonsdale Group as it considers appropriate to facilitate the use of the Lonsdale Building as an Independent Cinema;

(b)
assess the potential to establish a Theatre/Art Centre and associated facilities in the Warwick Road/Mary Street area as part of a mixed use development”.

The amendment was SECONDED by Councillor Bloxham.

Following substantial discussion and voting thereon the amendment of Councillor Mitchelson was AGREED.  Following further voting thereon the substantive motion of Councillor Mitchelson as set out below was AGREED:


“The Council notes the outcome of the Theatre/Art Centre Feasibility Study, with its main recommendation being for a new build at an estimated cost of £21 million and the recent decision by the Secretary of State to list the Lonsdale building.


In light of these developments without prejudice to any legal implications arising from them, this Council requests the Executive to:

(a)
provide support and assistance to the Save the Lonsdale Group as it considers appropriate to facilitate the use of the Lonsdale Building as an Independent Cinema;

(b) assess the potential to establish a Theatre/Art Centre and associated facilities in the Warwick Road/Mary Street area as part of a mixed use development”.







